
Denmark fully recognizes the relevance and importance of the theme of the study. The 

contribution of Denmark is in the form of general information to the Independent Expert 

as submitted by the Danish Ministry of Health:  

   

“Denmark finds that work of the UNECE Working Group on Ageing and the 

implementation of the MIPAA in general has a positive impact on the awareness on 

humans rights for older persons. We find the three priority areas (i) older persons and 

development; (ii) advancing health and wellbeing into old age; and (iii) ensuring 

enabling and supportive environments both relevant and important in the context of 

promoting and protecting all human rights of older persons. Denmark finds, that the 

UNECE Working Group on Ageing discusses and sets focus on relevant themes and good 

practices regarding these areas, and in this context also on equality and non-

discrimination of older persons.” 


